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March 3, 2025 
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Jerome Town Council 
 
FROM: Russell J. San Felice, Chief of Police 
 
Attached please find the police activity reports for February 2025. 
 

During the month of February, the police department responded to 258 calls for service.  Of 
significance was a stolen auto case.  This involved a GPS ping of a vehicle stolen out of Mesa showing on 
Clark St. in Jerome.  Officers were able to communicate through dispatch and located the vehicle headed out 
of Jerome.  Two occupants were apprehended and linked to a burglary of the car lot and two stolen vehicles.  
Outstanding job by Jerome officers on the apprehension and follow-up investigation.  New employee 
Michael Odle cleared background and has been hired as the new Deputy Chief.  He is a retired Captain from 
LAPD and brings a plethora of experience with him.  Michael is still in the process of obtaining his Arizona 
Peace Officer Certification.  I look forward to introducing him to Council.   

 
Jerome Police Officers and Parking Officers conducted several enforcement actions over the month 

of February.  There were 230 parking citations written and 8 parking violation warning.   There were 62 
citations and 19 warnings for various moving traffic violations.   

 
For the February 2025 status report, here are the kiosk totals: 
 
February 2025: $32,199.30 
February 2024: $28,952.50 
 
Current Fiscal year total (July 1, 2024-June 30, 2025):   $$238,973.30 

 
 
   

Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Russell J. San Felice 
Chief of Police  


